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RECOMMENDATIONS





MTA staff recommends that the MTA Board of Directors adopt a support-work with author position on AB 629.





PROVISIONS





Although currently in "spot bill” form, Assembly Member Jenny Oropeza has informed MTA staff that AB 629 will be amended to require every bus operated by a public agency that provides public transportation services, to be equipped with a 2-way communication device that enables the driver to contact the agency in the event of an emergency.  Similar legislation was introduced last year, AB 1079 and was vetoed by the Governor.








IMPACT ANALYSIS





Two-way communication devices were defined in AB 1079 as a radio, cellular telephone, or other similar device permitting communication between the bus driver and personnel responsible for the safety of operations of the public agency.





In the settlement of the ADA class-action lawsuit filed by the ACLU in January 1998, the


MTA is mandated to provide 2-way communication devices in all its buses.  This conforms with federal law.  All agencies currently contracted by the MTA are also required to comply with this mandate.  If a contract agency is found to be out of compliance, the MTA will impose liquidated damages.  By contract, a vehicle with an inoperable system is not to be in circulation.





Ten to twenty inoperable radios on MTA buses are reported system-wide on a daily basis.  Buses with inoperable radios can leave the yard as long as the operators have a cell phone with them.  Each MTA Division is equipped with five cell phones.





During the last legislative session, Assembly Member Oropeza amended the bill to address concerns of the California Transit Association which were shared by the MTA. These concerns were as follows:





Allow the continued operation of buses even if an infraction is found by the California Highway Patrol;


Allow the bus operator to contact appropriate personnel, including a dispatcher, instead of the more restrictive “communication between the bus driver and personnel responsible for the safety of operations of the public agency” which is currently found in the bill; and,


Include that contracted services such as taxis for dial-a-ride are not subject to the bill. 





AB 1079 was originally sponsored by the Amalgamated Transit Union. 





As mentioned previously, AB 1079 was vetoed by the Governor due to the cost impact created by requiring two-way communication devices. As the MTA is already providing these devices, the impact of AB 1079 to the MTA would have been minimal.  It is possible that AB 629 may be amended to address the funding requirements. The MTA should be eligible for funds even though it already provides such devices in order to address future cost impacts.  If the amendments to AB 629 are consistent with AB 1079 staff recommends that the Board adopt a support-work with author position to ensure the development of a resolution to the funding questions raised by the Governor and other transit operators.








